
 

 

 

 

 

TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA COMMUNICATIONS 
 

 

AGENDA DATE:  January 18, 2023 

 

SUBJECT:   Traffic Signal Poles for SH 60 and Carlson Blvd. 

 

ACTION PROPOSED: Approval to order the traffic signal poles for SH 60 and Carlson 

Boulevard 

 

ATTACHMENTS:  1. Traffic signal quotes 

 

PRESENTED BY:  Troy White, Public Works Director 

 

    

AGENDA ITEM DESCRIPTION: 

  

In 2022, the Town Council approved the design for a traffic signal at the intersection of SH 60 

and Carlson Blvd. The design is complete, and the project has been approved by the Colorado 

Department of Transportation (CDOT).  

 

The project went out to bid the week of January 9, 2023 and will close in mid-February. The 

traffic signal poles are a long lead item and will take at least 22 weeks to arrive. Therefore, Staff 

is requesting approval to order the traffic signal poles due to the timing and opening of the High 

School in the fall of 2023. For the safety of the roadway and children going to school, it is Staff’s 

desire to have the intersection operational prior to opening day of school 2023.  

 

The Town requested 3 quotes for the poles and have received 2 quotes back. Quotes received 

include: 

1. MH Companies - $139,082.00 

2. Millerbrand - $96,279.00 

 

Staff is seeking authorization to order the traffic signal poles from Millerbrand in the amount of 

$96,279.00. 
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The poles will be painted black to match the SH 60 Corridor traffic signal poles.  

 

LEGAL ADVICE: 

 

N/A 

 

FINANCIAL ADVICE: 

 

The funding for the project was approved by Council in the 2023 budget.  

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Town Staff recommends approval to order the traffic signal 

poles under the emergency clause of the Town’s Financial Policies.  

 

 

SUGGESTED MOTIONS: 

 

For Approval 

I move to approve the ordering of the traffic signal poles for the intersection of SH 60 and 

Carlson Blvd, authorizing the purchase from Millerbrand at a cost of $96,279.00.  

 

For Denial 

I move we deny the ordering of the traffic signal poles for the intersection of SH 60 and Carlson 

Blvd.  

 

 

Reviewed and Approved for Presentation, 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Town Manager 
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